
1991 SEPTEMBER 09 

A regular meeting of the Municipal Council was held in the Council Chamber, 
Municipal Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1991 September 09 at 
7:00 p.m. 

PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland 
Alderman D.R. Corrigan (arrived 7:04 p.m.) 
Alderman D.P. Drummond 
Alderman D.G. Evans 
Alderman D.A. Lawson 
Alderman E. Nikolai 
Alderman L.A. Rankin 
Alderman C.M. Redman 

ABSENT: Alderman J. Young 

STAFF: Mr. E.E. Olson, Municipal Manager 
Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services 
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. D.G. Stenson, Deputy Director Planning and Building Inspection 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Mr. J. Plesha, Administrative Assistant to Manager 
Mrs. M.I. Pasqua, Administrative Officer-Operations 
Ms. G. McCaskie, Committee Secretary 

P R E S E N T A T I O N 

1. Burnaby Centennial Committee 
1991 August 19 
Re: Centennial Song 
Presenters - Don Brown, Chairman 

George McLean, Deputy Chairman 

Mr. Don Brown, Chairman, Burnaby Centennnial Committee appeared before 
Council on behalf of the Committee to present the song chosen as the 
official song for Burnaby's 1992 Centennial. 

Mr. Brown introduced Debbie Clyne, Co-ordinator of the Centennial 
Committee and members of the Committee in attendance at the Council 
meeting. 

Mr. Brown then introduced Ms. Vi Cameron, the song writer advising that a 
contest had been held to choose a song, the submissions had been short 
listed to six and Ms. Cameron's song was the Committee's choice. 

A tape of the song will be given to every purchaser of the Centennial Book. 
Mr. Brown then provided a brief update of the Committee's activities for 
the information of Council. 

M I N U T E S 

1. The minutes of the regular Council Meeting held on 1991 September 03 then 
came forward for adoption. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN EVANS: 

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting held on 1991 September 03 be 
now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

D E L E G A T I O N S 

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council: 

1. Ray McCurrach, Undated 
Re: Vicious Dog Bylaw 
Speaker - Ray McCurrach 
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2. Toby Lee, 1991 August 27 
Re: Request exception of pedestrian 

pass-through at 4315-4323 East 
Hastings Street 

Speaker - Toby Lee 

3. 0. Moysiuk, 1991 September 03 
Re: May 30th Shell Oil Refinery spill 

and use of Burnaby Incinerator for 
waste disposal and future oil refining 
in Burnaby 

Speaker - 0. Moysiuk 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN LAWSON: 

11 THAT the delegations be heard. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

1. Mr. Ray McCurrach, 3908 Albert Street, Burnaby, B.C. appeared before 
Council to discuss the passage of the proposed Burnaby Vicious Dog Bylaw. 

Mr. McCurrach feels that the Bylaw should be adopted as quickly as 
possible and that the definition of a "vicious dog" should be 
strengthened. 

The speaker advised that he has been in contact with the Vancouver 
Poundkeeper who notes that since adoption of the Vancouver City Vicious 
Dog Bylaw pit bull problems have decreased by 75%. Mr. McCurrach would 
like Burnaby Council to adopt a vicious dog definition similiar to that 
utilized by the City of Vancouver. 

2. Mr. Johnry Lee, 640 Slocan Street, Vancouver, B.C. appeared before 
Council as co-owner of property at 4315-4323 East Hastings Street in 
Burnaby. 

Mr. Lee is requesting that the requirement to provide a public walkway 
through subject property be eliminated. The property owners were unaware 
of this requirement until after a proposal to redevelop the site was put 
forward to the Planning Department. 

The speaker sited problems with vandalism, loss of privacy, noise, 
litter, extra maintenance and parking as disadvantages to providing the 
walkway. 

Mr. Eigel Lyngen, 1861 Welsh Street, North Vancouver, B.C., architect for 
the development site, advised that the pedestrian pass-through was an 
unecessary component of the area plan. Mr. Lyngren noted that it would 
be preferable to have pedestrians walk along the main street rather than 
in service lanes. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 

"THAT Item No. 11, Municipal Manager's Report No. 51, 1991 September 09 be 
brought forward for consideration at this time. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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11. Letter from Toby Lee, 6050 Sumas Street, 
Burnaby, B.C., VSB 2T4 
Public Pedestrian Walkway Provision 
Hastings Street Area Plan 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection prepared in response to correspondence 
received from Mr. Toby Lee expressing opposition to the inclusion 
of a pedestrian walkway through property at 4315-4323 East Hastings 
Street. The report provides background information on the 
preparation of detailed new zoning regulations for the existing C3, 
C4, C6B and RS zoned areas which should be submitted to Council in 
the near future. These regulations propose as a condition of use 
the provison of a public pedestrian walkway on a registered 
statutory right of way that links Hastings Street with the parallel 
lane, is at least 3 metres wide and may be built over to half its 
depth, unless an intersection or an existing walkway already exists 
within 45.78 metres of the centre of the property. 

Unless otherwise directed, staff propose to continue working with 
the applicant toward creating a suitable plan of development 
incorporating the walkway and associated F.A.R. and parking 
benefits. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for the information of Council. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

11 THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 

"THAT the report be REFERRED back to staff to address concerns raised by the 
delegation." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

3. Mr. Orest Moysiuk, 7931 Rosewood Street, Burnaby, B.C. appeared before 
Council to address the subject of oil spills and other oil refinery 
issues which affect Burnaby. 

The speaker outlined several issues which he felt should be addressed 
before further use of the Burnaby incinerator for oily waste disposal is 
permitted. 

Alderman Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 8:31 p.m. 

C O R R E S P O N D E N C E A N D P E T I T I O N S 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and 
those items of the Municipal Manager's Report No. 51, 1991 September 09 which 
pertain thereto be brought forward for consideration at this time." 

1. Steve Mancinelli, 1991 August 21 
Re: S.F.U. Expansion and 

Burnaby Mountain 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A letter dated 1991 August 21 was received from Mr. Steve Mancinelli 
outlining concerns related to the proposed expansion of Simon Fraser 
University and its impact on Burnaby Mountain. 

Alderman Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 8:32 p.m. 
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Alderman Evans retired from the Council Chamber at 8:32 p.m. 

2. Province of B.C., Ministry of 
Municipal Affairs, Recreation 
and Culture, 1991 August 21 
Re: Task Force on Child Care 

1991 September 09 

A letter dated 1991 August 21 was received from the Ministry of Municipal 
Affairs, Recreation and Culture providing a copy of the Provincial Task 
Force on Child Care. 

A recommendation of the Task Force was that a Committee be established 
with representation from the Union of B.C. Municipalties and the Ministry 
of Municipal Affairs, Recreation and Culture to review legislation and 
local Government practices with respect to child care facilities. 

The Provincial Government is now requesting comments from Municipal 
Governments with respect to the Task Force report. 

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that in 
consultation with the Child Care Resources Group, staff will be preparing 
a recommended response to the Task Force report for submission to the 
September meeting of the Community Issues & Social Planning Committee. 
The Committee in turn will forward a report to Council in early October. 
Council's deliberations on this matter will then be forwarded to the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs, Recreation and Culture. 

Alderman Evans returned to the Council Chamber at 8:37 p.m. and took his place 
at the Council table. 

Alderman Drummond returned to the Council Chamber at 8:40 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

Alderman Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 8:40 p.m. and took her 
place at the Council table. 

3. Karen Morcke, Undated 
Re: Oppose destruction of 

Naheeno Park on Burnaby 
Mountain 

An undated letter was received from Ms. Karen Morcke expressing opposition 
to the destruction of Naheeno Park. 

4. Diane Delivuk, 1991 August 28 
Re: Traffic on Linden Avenue 

A letter dated 1991 August 28 was received from Diane Delivuk complaining 
of traffic volumes on Linden Avenue. Ms. Delivuk is requesting that 
Linden Avenue be closed off similiar to the manner in which Fulton Avenue 
was closed. 

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that 
staff will submit a report to the Traffic Safety Division on the road 
closure proposal which is referred to in this letter. 

5. Bonny's Taxi Limited, Director 
of Operations, 1991 August 27 
Re: Notice of Increase Taxi Fares 

A letter dated 1991 August 27 was received from Bonny's Taxi advising 
that the Company is making an application to the Motor Carrier Commission 
to increase the taxi rates 4.7% commencing 1991 October 01. 

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland advised that the Tax and Licence 
Director is preparing a report in response to this item of correspondence 
to be submitted to Council at the regular meeting on 1991 September 16. 
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6. City 
1991 
Re: 

of Kelowna, Mayor 
August 27 
Request support for preservation 
of heritage site - The Bennett 
Residence in Kelowna, B.C. 

1991 September 09 

A letter dated 1991 August 27 was received from His Worship, Mayor James 
H. Stuart, Mayor of the City of Kelowna requesting Council 1 s support for 
the preservation of a heritage site at 1979 Ethel Street in Kelowna. 
The site was the home of Social Credit leaders, W.A.C. Bennett and his 
son Bill Bennett who served as Premiers of British Columbia. Mayor 
Stuart is requesting that Council write a letter to the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs, Recreation and Culture asking that the Province 
acquire the property in order to preserve it as a provincial heritage 
site. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN LAWSON: 

"THAT Burnaby Council send a letter of support to the Minister of Municipal 
Affairs, Recreation and Culture." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

R E P O R T S 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

1. The Municipal Manager presented Report No. 51, 1991 September 09 
on the matters listed following as Items 1 to 12 either providing the 
information shown or recommending the courses of action indicated for the 
reasons given: 

1. Signing Officers - Bank 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director of 
Finance advising of the need to change signing officers on 
municipal bank accounts resulting from the appointment of Denise 
Jorgenson to the position of Deputy Treasurer. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the signing officers for the current bank account and 
the capital bank account be as follows: 

R. A. Earle, D. Jorgenson, A. M. Lewis, T. A. Gonnason, C. A. 
Reynolds, Mayor or Acting Mayor, any two of them; and 

2. THAT the signing officers for the payroll bank account be as 
follows: 

R. A. Earle, D. Jorgenson, A. M. Lewis, T. A. Gonnason, C. A. 
Reynolds, any one of them for up to and including $2,500.00, 
and any two of them for over $2,500.00. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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2. Tender for Maintenance and Repairs to Heating, 
Ventilating and Air Conditioning Systems 

1991 September 09 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance 
advising of the results of tenders received for maintenance 
repairs to heating, ventilating and air conditioning systems in the 
Corporation's major buildings. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a purchase order be issued to the lowest bidder, Gordon 
Latham Ltd., to provide maintenance and repairs to heating, 
ventilating and air conditioning systems for two years, for 
an estimated total cost of $216,054. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

3. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Burnaby's Centennial "Twilight Parade" 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Engineering prepared in response to a request received from the 
Burnaby Centennial Committee to use Municipal streets for a 
Centennial 11 Twi light Parade" on Saturday, 1992 May 23. 

The Centennial Committee has requested that the following Municipal 
streets be closed for a period of time during the evening of 1992 
May 23: 

- Nelson Avenue (Kingsway to Imperial Street) 
- Jubilee Avenue (Nelson Avenue to Imperial Street) 
- Bonsor Avenue (Central Boulevard to Bennett Street) 
- Bennett Street (Central Boulevard to Nelson Avenue) 
- Smith Avenue (Kingsway to Thurston Street) 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the Burnaby Centennial 11 Twil i ght Parade" 
as discussed in this report. 

2. THAT the following be sent a copy of this report: 

a) Donald N. Brown, Chairman, Centennial Committee, 
6550 Bonsor Avenue, Burnaby, B.C., V5H 2GB; 

b) Sgt. John Bean, Chairman, Centennial Parade Committee, 
RCMP, Burnaby Detachment; and 

c) Wm. Baker, District Manager, MOTH, #200 - 1065 Columbia 
Street, New Westminster, B.C., V3M 6H7. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN REDMAN: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8:50 p.m. 

4. Letter from Royal Canadian Legion which 
appeared on the agenda for August 19 
(Item 11) - 1991 Remembrance Day Parade 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Engineering prepared in response to a request received from South 
Burnaby Branch No. 83, Royal Canadian Legion to conduct a 
Remembrance Day Parade on Monday, 1991 November 11. 
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1991 September 09 

The parade will assemble in the 6600 block Dufferin Avenue, proceed 
west on Kingsway, south on Royal Oak Avenue and east on Grimmer 
Street to the Legion premises. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the Remembrance Day Parade as discussed 
in this report. 

2. THAT the following be sent a copy of this report: 

a) Patrick O'Brien, President, South Burnaby Branch, No. 83, 
Royal Canadian Legion, 5289 Grimmer Street, Burnaby, 
B.C., V5H 2H3; and 

b) Wm. Baker, District Manager, MOTH, #200 - 1065 Columbia 
Street, New Westminster, B.C., V3M 6H7. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
11 THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Urban Design Development 
South-West Corner of McKay and Kingsway 
Metrotown Area 14 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection outlining an urban design development for 
the boulevard area at the corner of McKay Avenue and Kingsway. 

The total cost of the proposed improvements is estimated at 
$22,000.00, of which the adjacent property, A & B Sound Ltd. has 
agreed to contribute $9,000.00 toward construction costs. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize the expenditure of $22,000.00 for the 
implementation of the proposed urban design improvements at 
the south-west corner of McKay Avenue and Kingsway as 
outlined in this report, with the work proceeding upon 
receipt of $9,000.00 from A & B Sound Ltd. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN EVANS: 
11 THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. Notification Procedures for Environmental Problems 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Acting Chief 
Public Health Inspector prepared in response to Council's request 
for information on the feasibility of implementing a sign posting 
program along major watercourses. 

Municipal staff recommend a minimum of four signs be posted along 
public access points at each of the major watercourses, namely: 

a) Byrne Creek 
b) Eagle Creek 
c) Still Creek 
d) Stoney Creek 
e) Burnaby Lake 
f) Deer Lake 
g) Burrard Inlet, and 
h) Fraser River 
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1991 September 09 

advising the general public of the name of the watercourse, the 
origin and destination of the watercourse and the contact number in 
the event of concerns regarding the watercourse. 

It is estimated that costs for the sign painting and installation 
will be approximately $2,300.00. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the Municipality of Burnaby implement in 1992 a sign 
posting program along major watercourses informing the public 
on: 

a) the name, origin and destination of the watercourse, and 

b) the contact telephone number in the event of concerns 
regarding the watercourse. 

2. THAT the Municipality provide the aforementioned telephone 
numbers in issues of "Information Burnaby" and at the 
G.V.R.D. information kiosks located at Burnaby Lake. 

3. THAT a budget in the amount of $2,300.00 be included in the 
Provisional Budget Review. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN LAWSON: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:58 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

Alderman Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 9:01 p.m. 

7. Letter from Mr. Bill Sutherland which 
appeared on the agenda for the August 19th 
meeting of Council (Item 16) 
Museum Steam Equipment 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Recreation and Cultural Services prepared in response to 
correspondence received from Mr. Bill Sutherland requesting that 
the Museum retain usage of the steam display and allow the use of 
the wood stove in Elworth House. 

The Director Recreation and Cultural Services advises that there 
are no plans to phase out the steam display and that once the stove 
in the Elworth House has been determined to be technically safe it 
will be reactivated. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a copy of the attached report be forwarded to Mr. Bill 
Sutherland. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 9:04 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 
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8. Proposed Zoning Regulations for 
Single Family Dwellings 

1991 September 09 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection outlining a proposal to establish new 
zoning regulations for single family dwellings. 

The proposed regulations will affect the size of houses, shape of 
houses, height of houses, front yard setbacks and location of 
driveways. 

The report outlines the objectives of the new zoning regulations 
and the Public Review Process which was undertaken as part of the 
development process. 

After consideration of the comments received from the Public Review 
Process, the proposal has been revised to provide a balance between 
the desire to maintain the character of single family 
neighbourhoods and the desire to build housing of an adequate size 
that meets changing family and housing needs. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council direct staff to commence the preparation of an 
amendment to the Zoning Bylaw to change the regulation 
affecting the bulk of single family dwellings in the Rl to R5 
and R9 to RlO Residential Districts, as outlined in this 
report. 

2. THAT Council give notice that after 1991 September 27, all 
building permit applications that do not comply with the 
proposed bylaw amendments will be referred to Council for a 
resolution to withhold the permit. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Alderman Lawson retired from the Council Chamber at 9:30 p.m. 

Alderman Lawson returned to the Council Chamber at 9:39 p.m. and took her place 
at the Council table. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the report be REFERRED back to staff to address concerns raised by 
Council . " 

9. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Burnaby Magazine Opportunity 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning 
and Building Inspection requesting Council's support for the 
publication of a Burnaby magazine that will be used to promote 
Burnaby's Centennial celebration along with general economic 
development and tourism opportunities. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council support the publication of a Burnaby insert 
magazine by Canada Wide Magazines Ltd. as described in this 
report. 
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1991 September 09 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

Alderman Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 9:51 p.m. 

Alderman Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 9:52 p.m. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

10. Augusta Enterprises Ltd. (Inn on the Green) 
Renewal of a Lease Agreement 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Director 
Recreation and Cultural Services requesting Council's concurrence 
with the renewal of a further five year lease agreement with 
Augusta Enterprises Ltd. for the operation of the "Inn on the 
Green". 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the option to renew a further five year lease agreement 
with Augusta Enterprises Ltd., operators of the "Inn on the 
Green" restaurant, be approved under the terms and conditions 
outlined in this report. 

2. THAT the Municipal Solicitor be directed to prepare the lease 
agreement with Augusta Enterprises Ltd. and the Municipal 
Clerk, as authorized signatory, be authorized to execute same. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN NIKLOAI: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN LAWSON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

11. Letter from Toby Lee, 6050 Sumas Street, 
Burnaby, B.C., V5B 2T4 
Public Pedestrian Walkway Provision 
Hastings Street Area Plan 

This item was dealt with previously in the meeting in conjunction 
with Item. No. 2, Delegations. 

12. Pyrotechnics Training Demonstration 
at Central Valley Park, Burnaby, B.C. 
Tuesday, 1991 October 01 
From 1200h to 1400h 

The Municipal Manager submitted a report from the Fire Chief 
requesting Council approval for a Pyrotechnics Training 
Demonstration to be conducted at Central Valley Park on 1991 
October 01 between the hours of 12:00 noon and 2:00 p.m. 
The course will be conducted by the Explosives Division, Ministry 
of Energy, Mines and Resources Canada. 

The Municipal Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the request to discharge fireworks at Central Valley 
Park on 1991 October 01 between the hours of 12:00h to 14:00h 
be approved, subject to full compliance with all the 
conditions as required by the Burnaby Fire Department. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Ian Campbell, 
Senior Inspector, Pacific Region, Explosives Division, 
Energy, Mines and Resources Canada, 4th Floor, 900 West 
Hastings Street, Vancouver, B.C., V6C 1E6. 
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1991 September 09 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN NIKOLAI: 

11 THAT the recommendations of the Municipal Manager be adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

11 THAT the Committee now rise and report. 11 

The Council reconvened. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

11 THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

T A B L E D M A T T E R S 

1. Burnaby Animal Control Bylaw 1991 
Bylaw No. 9609 
(Bylaws, First Reading - Council 
1991 July 08} 

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this 
time. 

2. Rezoning Reference #14/91 
6780, 6790 and Portion of 6774 
Southpoint Drive 
(Item 21, Manager's Report No. 45, 
1991 - Council 1991 July 22) 

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this 
time. 

Alderman Drummond returned to the Council Chamber at 10:00 p.m. and took his 
place at the Council table. 

3. Rezoning Reference #11/91 
6200 McKay Avenue - Station Square 
Response to Concerns Raised at Public Hearing 

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this 
time. 

4. Rezoning Reference #11/91 
6200 McKay Avenue 
(Bylaws, Second Reading - Council 
1991 August 06) 

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this 
time. 

5. Public Concerns Regarding CW Casino World 
6200 McKay Avenue 
(Item 13, Manager's Report No. 50, 
1991 - Council 1991 Spetember 03} 

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this 
time. 
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1991 September 09 

B Y L A W S 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING: 

Text Amendment #9625 
#9629 4331 Dominion Street 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN RANKIN: 

11 THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 31, 1991 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 35, 1991 

be now read a third time. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN EVANS: 

RZ #22/91 

#9625 

#9629 

Burnaby Local Improvement Construction Bylaw No. 15, 1991 #9641 

Burnaby Local Improvement Construction Bylaw No. 16, 1991 #9642 

be now reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

N E W B U S I N E S S 

There were no items of new business brought before Council at this time. 

I N Q U I R I E S 

Alderman Lawson 

Alderman Lawson inquired as to the procedure for the posting of political 
signs. 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN LAWSON: 

11 THAT Council allow the posting of political signs in the Municipality 
relative to the forthcoming Provincial election 11

• 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY ALDERMAN CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY ALDERMAN DRUMMOND; 

11 THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 10:04 p.m. 

Confirmed; Certified Correct: 

DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK 
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